Danish input to the legal analysis of the implications of possible legally binding options for the GMOs under the Aarhus Convention.

Denmark has reconsidered the different options for a legally binding option described in the legal analysis from 2001. Our starting point is that we can support that the position of the GMOs under the Convention is made clearer through a binding instrument. Among the different options we see several advantages in the establishment of a new Annex to the Convention:

1) In the light of the negotiations at the last meeting in the Working Group in April there seems to be a need to distinguish to some extent between GMOs and activities in Annex 1 to the Convention. In a new Annex it is possible to define which parts of the Convention apart from Article 6 that should apply to GMOs, as well as which GMO activities should be covered. By this option we would once and for all have put a stop to any confusement as to the scope of application of the Convention with regards to GMOs.

2) The Annex option can also be seen as a compromise between those countries wanting an amendment of the Convention and those who would prefer no binding solution at all. On the one hand the Annex will offer an exhaustive regulation of GMOs for those countries in need of a binding regulation, on the other hand countries that are not interested in a binding solution can omit or postpone the ratification of the Annex. Thus this option offers a great deal of flexibility.

Against this background Denmark would like to ask the Secretariat to further elaborate the legal analysis - option e - about a new Annex. We would like to draw your attention to the fact that several of the assumptions made in the analysis from 2001 resulting in the new Annex option being less usefull, are indeed quite relevant for the current working group - i.e. p. 20 at the bottom; "For the purposes of implementing article 6 of the Convention, there does not appear to be any reason why the text to be included in a new annex would be any different to what could be inserted into annex 1 under option (b) and p. 21 at the top; "Only if the Parties wished to elaborate in much greater detail the way in which article 6 applies to decision involving GMOs or if they wished to address the implementation of the Convention in the context of GMOs (art. 4, 5, 7 and 9, for example) would option (e) appear to provide a distinct benefit". Thus we find that it would be helpful to the process if the Secretariat included in the legal analysis the assumption that a new Annex does offer independent advantages.

Best wishes for your work with the new analysis
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